MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Mold Town Council held at the Town Hall, Earl Road, Mold on Wednesday 31st May 2017.

PRESENT: 

Councillors:, Bob Gaffey (Mayor), Karen Hodgkinson (Deputy Mayor), Chris Bithell, Teresa Nickson, Andrea Mearns, Sarah Taylor, Bryan Grew, Robin Guest, Yvon Jones, Haydn Bateman, Anthony Parry, Brian Lloyd and Tim Maunders with the Clerk and Finance Officer, Town Manager and the Support Officer.

Also Present: one member of the press
15. APOLOGIES: Councillors Geoff Matthias, Geoff Collett and Gareth Williams.     
    ABSENT: None
16.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest expressed.

17.
MAYORS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Mayor informed members he had not yet attended any official engagements.
18.





MINUTES

Resolved:  It was resolved that: 
a) The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on held on 26th April 2017 be received and approved;
b) The minutes of the meeting of the Annual General Meeting of Council held on 17th May 2017 be received and approved;
c) The minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on the 2nd May 2017 be received and noted.

d) The minutes of the meeting of the Community, Development and   Regeneration Committee held on 11th April be received and noted.
19.




    
INFORMATION ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Town Council 26th April 2017
Minute 176 – Councillor Grew informed members the light in the Daniel Owen Precinct had still not been fixed and the Town Clerk confirmed she would address with the Streetscence Co-ordinator.
Councillor Bithell asked for an update on the consultation list for the proposed Dog Control Public Spaces Protection Order and the Town Clerk confirmed she would circulate to members and asked them to review in preparation for the next meeting of Council on the 28th June, as a response will need to be submitted on the 29th June.

Minute 185 – Councillor Mearns informed members she had attended the Big Lottery briefing meeting for Create Your Space runners up and had been advised going forward, that they should apply for funding incrementally / breaking up the green band areas for funding application purposes and this would be taken forward by the steering group.
Annual General Meeting 2017
Minute 9 – The Town Clerk provided members with the subscription costs as requested in the previous meeting.

Minute 10 – Councillor Batemen informed members he wished to come off the Personnel Committee and Councillor Nickson requested to come off the Cemetery.
Planning Meeting 2nd May 2017

Minute 39 – Councillor Bithell informed members as a point of interest in relation to Section 106 money.  This did not have to go to the nearest school of a new development but could go where there is a need, as children from a new development may attend several schools within the local area.  Councillor Guest informed members he had been informed to the contrary when he questioned 106 funding in relation to the Bryn Coch area housing development and he had been informed this would go to Glanrafon school as it was the nearest school to the development area.
20. 


REPORT OF THE TOWN MANAGER

Members noted the previously circulated report from the Town Manager. 

The Town Manager informed members he had received confirmation from Flintshire County Council of the funding required for the walkway on New Street car park which would now proceed. 
The issue regarding the transparency of the backdrop for the canopy on the Daniel Owen Square is being resolved at minimal cost.

The town guide is being progressed and the editorial nearly complete.  The majority of the cost would be met through advertising and 20,000 copies would be issued and circulated along with the event flyer which was now available.

The Live on the Square event had been well received and was a sell out prior to the event.  The event made an excess of around £2,000-2,400 which would go back into the events fund.  The Diversity Festival had been well received with around 100-150 people taking part in the Pride parade and was fully supported by North Wales Police.  In conjunction with the Buckley & Mold Lions prostrate appeal and the Blues & Soul committee, there is a fundraising Midsummer Music & Ale evening on the 17th June at St Mary’s Church Hall.

The ‘Great Get Together’ afternoon tea which is a national event in memory of the late Jo Cox MP is being organised as a joint venture between Mold Library, Daniel Owen Community Association and Mold Town Council, with Mold Town Council being asked to provide tea, coffee and 2 volunteers.  This will be held on Friday 16th June outside on the Daniel Owen Square.
Councillor Bithell brought it to members attention that the tourist information points in Love Lane car park had not had the event information changed since they had been installed.  The Town Manager confirmed he would look into this as he was not aware that any points had been missed when changing the events listings.
Councillor Mearns informed members that the utility contractor working by the tourist information point on the High Street, at the side of McColls, had replaced the paving stone with concrete, which they had attempted to make look like a flag stone and that similar repairs had been carried out in other areas within the town.  The Town Clerk confirmed she had taken this forward with the Streetscene Co-ordinator.

Councillor Mearns suggested when the events listing is changed in the tourist information points a different colour background should be used to help highlight the new listings, suggested rotating colours each changeover. The Town Manager agreed this was a good idea and would be taken forward.

The Town Manager left the meeting at 7.15pm

21. 

WALES AUDIT OFFICE
Members considered the previously circulated correspondence from the Wales Audit Office, providing responses to questions and concerns raised following the 2015/16 audit, some of which had been concerns of Mold Town Council.

Councillor Mearns raised concern regarding reference 8.15, Well-Being of Future Generations Act 2015.  

Resolved: It was resolved to note the information.

22. 


ONE VOICE WALES AGM – MOTIONS 2017
Correspondence has been received from One Voice Wales requesting a maximum of two motions for the 2017 Annual General Meeting which must be received by Friday 30th June 2017.  Motions must reflect a national issue or problem.  Each motion must be accompanied by a short explanatory note (up to 150 words).
It was agreed to defer to the meeting of Town Council on Wednesday 28th June to allow members to consider,
Resolved: It was resolved to defer to the meeting of Town Council on Wednesday 28th June.
23. 




WELSH GOVERNMENT – INTEGRATED SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL SCOPING REPORT FOR THE NATIONAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK
Welsh Government are seeking views on the draft Integrated Appraisal Scoping report for the National Development Framework.  The Welsh Government are preparing a national land use plan, the National Development Framework for Wales (NDF), which will set a direction for the whole planning system and inform decisions made nationally, regionally and locally.
The scoping report is the first step of the draft integrated sustainability appraisal (ISA) for the NDF. This consultation will help steer the development of the ISA and the NDF, from its early stages.  The consultation ends on the 21st July 2017.

It was moved for the Planning Committee to take forward.

Resolved: It was resolved for the Planning Committee to take forward and reply on behalf to the Council.

24. 



FLEXIBLE RETIREMENT POLICY
Members considered the previously circulated report and proposals for the introduction of a Flexible Retirement Policy.  The Town Council were asked to consider and approve in principle the adoption of a Flexible Retirement Policy.  If approved in principle, the Policy & Audit Committee would consider and bring back proposal for final approval.
Resolved: It was resolved that;












a) The Town Council consider the attached policy and approve in principle the 











adoption of a Flexible Retirement Policy;













b) The Policy & Audit Committee to consider the attached policy in detail and 














revise to fit with Mold Town Council requirements and bring back to Full Coun













cil for final approval.
25.



 NOTIFICATION OF UPCOMING EVENTS

Members noted the previously circulated information regarding upcoming events: 

26. 


NOTIFICATION OF PLANNING DECISION


Resolved:  It was resolved to note the report. 
27. 
MEETINGS ATTENDED

No previous information was provided by members.

Councillor Bithell informed members he and Councillor Bateman had attended a meeting regarding the proposed one way system on Alexandra Road, which would being going out for public consultation on the 6th July.  He informed members 

Flintshire County Council had adopted a policy whereby public consultation now had to be carried out by Town and Community Councils. 
Councillor Guest asked if Flintshire County Council had adopted this new policy 

regarding Town and Community Councils being asked to carry out the public 

consultations, why had Flintshire chosen the date and venue for the one way system public consultation without speaking to Mold Town Council.  The Town Clerk was asked to speak to Flintshire County Council about the public consultation.
Councillor Mearns informed members she had attended a consultation at Flintshire County Council to discuss plans for a base map regarding cycle paths and walk ways, during the meeting it was mentioned three of the cycle paths within in the Town Plan are not acceptable due to issues regarding traffic flow and would not fit in with Welsh Government policies.  Therefore the Town Plan will need to be reviewed.
             Resolved:  It was resolved that;

             a) The Town Clerk to contact Flintshire County 
Council regarding the 
                 one way public consultation. 

          



 b) During a future review of the Town Plan  the above issue regarding 

               cycle paths would be considered.
28. 


ACCOUNTS / PAYMENTS

The Council considered the schedule previously circulated and noted that expenditure complied with the statutory powers available to local councils. 

Resolved: It was resolved that the schedule of payments be approved.
The Meeting ended at 7.35pm
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